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2021: NEW YEAR, RENEWED STRENGTH  
AT CHAMPION SHRINE

“I can do all things through Christ who strengthens me.” (Phil. 4:13)



Rector’s Window

Fr. John Broussard
Grace and Blessings to you all!

From February 1st through the 9th, 
the Shrine will be praying a special 
novena for families and specifically 
for the intercession of Our Lady of 
Good Help in this modern battle for 
the preservation of the family unit 
which is very much under attack 
in today’s culture. The family, also 
known as the domestic church, 
participates in a pivotal role in the 
life of the Christ’s mystical body. 
The Shrine is calling on everyone to 
join in this prayer effort to place all 
families under the protection of the 
Mother of God and the guidance of 
the Holy Family.  

Pope St. Leo the Great states in an 
uplifting Christmas sermon: 
“In the very act in which we are 
reverencing the birth of our Savior, 
we are also celebrating our own 
new birth. For the birth of Christ is 
the origin of the Christian people; 
and the birthday of the head is also 
the birthday of the body.” 

We can and should appreciate 
the significance of the first day of 
January as the culmination of our 
Christmas joy. This should truly be 
the disposition of every Christian 
soul going into the New Year. 

Through the liturgical life of the 
Church, these beginning months 
of the year provide for the faithful 
a chance to reflect on the meaning 
of our Catholic faith. The month of 
February is traditionally dedicated 
to the Holy Family. The Church 
has always upheld the Holy Family 
of Jesus, Mary and Joseph as the 
model for all Christian families to 
follow. In the words of His Holiness 
Pope Leo XIII, 
“Nothing truly can be more salutary 
or efficacious for Christian families 
to meditate upon than the example 
of this Holy Family, which embraces 
the perfection and completeness 
of all domestic virtues.” 

Also please join us in our Novena of 
Masses and prayer in preparation 
for the celebration of the feast of 
the Annunciation of the Lord this 
April 1st through the 9th. Your 
novena requests and intentions will 
be remembered each day. Please 
unite with us in prayer during our 
Annunciation novena this year.    

We deeply appreciate your prayers 
and support of the Shrine of Our 
Lady of Good Help; may the Lord 
bless us all with a deeper faith, hope, 
and love.     



Shrine Spotlight
2021: It’s Faith Forward at Champion Shrine 
By: Corrie Campbell, Communications Director, Events Coordinator
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As we open 2021 at Champion 
Shrine, it is with renewed faith, 
re-energized spirit and revitalized 
grounds and facilities. 

For those of you who have not 
been on site in this past year, you 
will be happy to find, upon your 
return to Champion in 2021, many 
improvements, including: a new high 
altar in Chapel, an expanded Shrine 
Gift Shop and Schoolhouse Café, 
new stained glass windows in the 
Mother of Mercy Hall, newly-restored 
statuary and outdoor grottoes and a 
newly-paved pathway for our Rosary 
Walk, making it possible for people 
of all ages and abilities to pray here 
on site, 7 AM, until 7 PM, 365 days a 
year (Wisconsin weather permitting).

We were so grateful to have been 
one of the world’s only Marian 
Apparition sites to have remained 
open for our pilgrims, administering 
the sacraments throughout the past 
year and adding more prayer and 
catechetical opportunities. We also 
found new and better ways to reach 
out to those who could not make 
it on site for Masses and events. 

We are thankful for all of you, our 
pilgrims, supporters, donors and 
volunteers for making all of this 
possible. We give special thanks to 
our Blessed Mother.

As we open 2021, we are asking 
for your consideration, patience for 
one important update.

APPARITION ORATORY 
TEMPORARILY CLOSED FOR 
REVITALIZATION PROJECT 
JANUARY 25, 2021
It has come time for us to ensure 
the lower level of the Chapel, the 
Apparition Oratory, (formerly known 
as the crypt), remains a sacred, 
safe, comfortable and peaceful 
space for prayer and reflection. 

While there will be no changes to 
the Oratory itself in terms of design 
and layout, we will need to update 
the heating and cooling system. For 
three weeks, beginning January 25, 
we will close the Apparition Oratory 
for an extensive HVAC upgrade 
to improve lower level airflow and 
create a less cluttered space. 

We thank you in advance for your 
understanding of our need to keep 
the Shrine and its most important 
sacred areas updated for you and 
your families. 

PRAYER OPPORTUNITIES:  
THE FAMILY THAT PRAYS 
TOGETHER STAYS TOGETHER
JOIN US FOR SUNDAY EVENING 
FAMILY ROSARY AT CHAMPION 
SHRINE 
Beginning, Jan 10, 2021 on the 
Feast of the Baptism of the Lord, the 
Most Rev. David L. Ricken, Bishop 
of Green Bay,  will introduce Sunday 
Family Rosary at Champion Shrine 
at 6:30 PM. Each Sunday thereafter, 
we will ask families to come out and 
pray the rosary with us at Champion 
Shrine or pray along remotely with 
us at http://www.championshrine.
org/livestream-rosary together.  
If you are joining us on site, sign 
up through facebook or Champion 
Shrine Event Brite. 

We encourage those of you who 
will be coming on site, particularly 
during this time in which the Oratory 
is closed, to take the time to pray 
on site during Adoration, held every 
day, Mon-Saturday in the Apparition 
Chapel between 12 PM until 3 PM. 

On Sundays, we hold the 
Eucharistic Rosary Procession 
(weather permitting) outdoors 
after the 11 AM Mass, followed by 
Adoration until 3 PM. Adoration on 
Sundays is held between 12:40 
PM and 2 PM, when we hold Holy 
Hour. When you are on site, also 
know that we pray Chaplet of Divine 
Mercy every day at 3 PM. 

Mass will continue at 11 AM daily 
with additional Mass times at 8:30 
AM Tuesday and Saturday. 
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PRAYER CARDS FOR TWO 
NOVENAS IN THIS NEWSLETTER 
Included in this Winter, 2021 
newsletter are two Novena Prayer 
cards, the first for the Feb. 1-9 
Our Lady of Good Help: Queen of 
Families Novena; the second for 
the Novena for the Annunciation, 
March 17-25. If you need more 
Novena cards for either Novena, we 
will be happy to mail them to you. 
Just contact our office to request 
the Novena cards: 920-866-2571. 

We also want to make you aware 
that you can have the daily 
prayer intentions and Novena 
prayers emailed to you daily 
during the Novena. Sign up at  
www.championshrine.org/novenas 
to have these emailed to you. Or, 
if you would like to purchase the 
Queen of Families booklet, it is 
available through our gift shop for 
a price of $5.00 each. Prayers and 
prayer intentions for each Novena 
will also be downloadable through 
our website on the Resources Page. 

LIVE STREAMING MASS
www.championshrine.org/l ive-
streaming-mass

Masses will be continue to be 
livestreamed from the Chapel 
on Tuesday morning at 8:30 AM 
cst, Saturday at 8:30 AM cst and 
Sunday at 11 AM cst. 

RETURN OF WEDNESDAY 
EVENING MASS AND CLASS 
WITH FATHER REAGAN / FALL 
PILGRIMAGE TO GREECE WITH 
FATHER THOMAS REAGAN
In the tradition of our See’er, Adele 
Brise, who took on the mission of 
teaching after encountering the 
Blessed Mother on our grounds in 
1859, Father Thomas Reagan will 

continue his popular Wednesday 
Evening Class and Mass series 
with dates opening late January, 
2021 See “Latest News” and 
“Events” pages of our website at  
www.championshrine,org.

Also, later in Oct. 2021, Father 
Thomas Reagan, of the Fathers of 
Mercy and Champion Shrine Chaplain 
will be leading a pilgrimage to Greece. 
For more information and to sign up, 
please see the ad in this newsletter.

CLAIMED GRACES
Beginning with our April newsletter, 
we will be sharing with you some 
of the amazing stories of claimed 
graces attributed to the intercession 
of Our Lady of Good Help, through 
prayer here on site at the Shrine or 
remotely.

If you have a specific grace 
you would like to share with 
others, we encourage you to go 
to the “Pray with Us” page at  
www.championshrine.org.



With increased 2020 visitor stats 
signaling anticipated record 
attendance in 2021, The National 
Shrine of Our Lady of Good Help, is 
looking to find committed, reliable 
volunteers who would like to put 
their God-given skills, talents, 
abilities, and personalities to work 
to help us spread the message and 
further the mission of Our Lady of 
Good Help. 

There are a number of volunteer 
opportunities on site and online 
in the Shrine’s gift shop and café. 
In addition, docents are needed 
for the welcome center and help 
is needed at Mother of Mercy Hall 
where larger Masses and Special 
Events, Speaking Engagements, 
Conferences are held. Our grounds 
and maintenance and facilities 
departments could also use help on 

larger special event days and with 
special projects. 

With an anticipated return to more 
bus groups again, our pilgrimage 
department could also use help 
assisting larger groups and those 
who are coming to the Shrine 
for retreats and special events. 
Volunteers are needed to contact 
groups to schedule pilgrimages, 
assist them with their pilgrimage 
and to follow up with those who 
have been on pilgrimage to the 
Shrine.  

Through our communications and 
public relations department, there 
are volunteer opportunities to 
aid the department in its national 
and international outreach efforts 
through the new Champion 
Connector program that involves 

ambassadors spreading information 
about America’s Church-approved 
Marian Apparition Site in Champion 
to dioceses throughout the United 
States. Leaders are needed for 
project development work in this 
area, both to encourage parishes 
and schools in United States 
Dioceses to learn more about 
Champion Shrine and make it 
easier for them share and teach 
about the story of America’s Marian 
Apparition Site in Champion, WI. 

Note: The National Shrine of Our Lady 
of Good Help thoroughly screens and 
trains all volunteers as required by our 
Diocesan Safe Environment Program. 
Completion of Virtus training required and 
offered through the Diocese of Green Bay.  
Please contact our Shrine office to find 
out more about how to apply to volunteer 
work at: 920-866-2571.Check website at  
www.championshrine.org/connect
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The Solemnity of the Annunciation of Our Lord
The Solemnity of the Annunciation 
celebrates the coming of the 
Angel Gabriel to the Virgin Mary to 
announce to her the special mission 
God had chosen for her in being the 
mother of His only son.  

The feast of the Annunciation 
began to be celebrated on this day 
during the fourth and fifth centuries, 
soon after the date for celebrating 
Christmas was universalized 
throughout the Church. This feast 
celebrates the Incarnation of the 
Second Person of the Trinity and 
the salvation of all mankind.  Thus 
March 25th is the day chosen, nine 
months before the birth of our Lord 
on Christmas.  

For the Western Church, the 
Annunciation is a feast honoring the 
Virgin Mary as the mother of Christ. 
The emphasis of the celebration 
is placed on her acceptance of 

this honor as the fulfillment of the 
prophecy written in Isaiah 7:14: 
“Therefore the Lord himself will give 
you a sign: The virgin will conceive 
and give birth to a son, and will call 
him Immanuel.”

It is highly appropriate to center our 
prayer around the restoration of the 
family during these feasts as they 
are a celebration of the beginnings 
of the Holy Family.  

It is from this feast that the “Hail 
Mary” recitation of the Rosary and 
the Magnificat of Vespers have 
become a steadfast part of Catholic 
tradition.  

The great Solemnity of the 
Annunciation of our Lord in the 
womb of Mary has always held a 
special place in the Catholic Church 
and continues to be a reminder of 
God’s profound love for mankind.  

Call for Volunteers



JANUARY
FRI., JANUARY 22:  
7 AM - 7 PM, All-Day Eucharistic 
Adoration in Chapel, praying for the 
legal protection of the unborn 

SATURDAY, JANUARY 23
12:30 PM, to 5:30 PM cst: Living 
the Gospel of Life: Disciples for Life 
Conference at Champion Shrine. 
Sister Claudia Marie of the Sisters of 
Life will serve as Keynote Speaker. 
The Respect for Life  Mass will 
celebrated by the Most Rev. David 
L. Ricken, Bishop of Green Bay. 
Spacing requires pre-registration.  
Registration is limited. To sign up, go 
to: www.gbdioc.org/disciplesforlife 

MONDAY, JANUARY 25
APPARITION ORATORY TO CLOSE 
AT CHAMPION SHRINE FOR THREE 
WEEKS FOR HVAC UPGRADE

SATURDAY, JANUARY 30 
Adele Brise Birthday celebration to 
kick off National Catholic School’s 
week at Champion. We celebrate 
the anniversary of the birth of 
Adele Brise, the dutiful servant 
who dedicated her life to carrying 
the message and carrying out the 
mission of the Blessed Virgin Mary 
after she encountered her on Shrine 
grounds in 1859.  The birthday 
celebration will follow our first 11 
Saturday Mass with Eucharistic 
Healing Prayer Service and Anointing  
of the Sick.  For more information, 
see the “Latest News” or “Events” 
pages at www.championshrine.org.

SATURDAY, JANUARY 30 
11 AM cst Mass with 12 PM cst 
Eucharistic Healing Prayer Service 
and Anointing of the Sick  

JANUARY 31 – FEBRUARY 6  
The National Shrine of Our Lady 
of Good Help celebrates National 
Catholic School’s Week with the 
return of Wednesday Evening Mass 
and Class with Father Thomas 
Reagan. The free Wednesday 
evening program is dedicated to 
families who seek real life solutions 
for the deepening of their faith and 
their relationship with Our Lord. 
To learn more see, “Latest News” 
or Events section of http://www.
championshrine.org.

FEBRUARY
MONDAY, FEBRUARY 1 – 
TUESDAY, FEBRUARY 9: 
Pray along with the Novena to 
Our Lady of Good Help: Queen 
of Families, by downloading the 
prayers (in English and Spanish) 
through our Resources page of our 
website at www.championshrine.
org, or by signing up to receive the 
Novena prayers by email at www.
championshrine.org/novenas, or by 
purchasing the Novena to Our Lady 
of Good Help: Queen of Families 
booklet from our gift shop.  (call; 
920-866-2571)

 PLEASE NOTE 
Before making any plans to visit, please check the “Latest News” Section of our website at  

www.championshrine.org  
for the most up-to-date schedule and current guidelines
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Calendar of Events



TUESDAY, FEBRUARY 2
11 AM: Candlemas, with 
sacramental of Blessing of the 
Throats on the Feast of St. Blaise 

THURSDAY, FEBRUARY 11 
marks the date on which registration 
opens for Walk to Mary. The event 
will return to Champion Shrine this 
year Saturday, May 1, 2021. For 
more information or to register: 
www.walktomary.com

WEDNESDAY, FEBRUARY 17
11 AM: Ash Wednesday Mass.  
Throughout Lent,  Champion Shrine 
will hold prayer and reflections on 
the Stations of the Cross every 
Tuesday morning at 9:15 AM 
following 8:30 AM Mass and every 
Friday at 5:30 PM

SATURDAY, FEBRUARY 20 
Outdoor Winter Blessing and 
Booyah at Champion Shrine for 
Snowmobilers; 11 AM Mass, 
followed by outdoor blessing of the 
snowmobiles and booyah and chili 
luncheon.

SATURDAY, FEBRUARY 27: 
11 AM Mass with Eucharistic Healing 
Prayer Service and Anointing of the 
Sick

MARCH
MARCH 17–25 
brings the second Novena of 
the year, The Novena for the 
Annunciation of the Lord. Again, 
you can sign up to receive the daily 
prayer for that Novena by email by 
going to our website. 

SUNDAY, MARCH 28
Palm Sunday Mass at 11 AM cst 
followed by Eucharistic Healing 
Prayer Service with Anointing of the 
Sick. 

WEDNESDAY, MARCH 31
7:30 PM Tenebrae service

APRIL
THURSDAY, APRIL 1 
7 PM, Holy Thursday (Maundy 
Thursday) Mass of the Lord’s Supper  
*no daytime Mass at 11 AM

FRIDAY, APRIL 2
3 PM Good Friday Service;  
5:30 PM Stations of the Cross

SATURDAY, APRIL 3  
9:30 AM, Blessing of the Food 
Baskets for Easter Meal

SATURDAY, APRIL 3 
8 PM Holy Saturday Easter Vigil 
Mass. Watch for updates on our 
Events page or updates to our hours 
or schedule on the Latest News 
page of our website.

SUNDAY, APRIL 4 
11 AM Holy Mass for Easter Sunday 
for the Resurrection of the Lord, 
followed by Eucharistic Rosary 
Procession

SATURDAY, APRIL 10 –  
SUNDAY, APRIL 11 
Divine Mercy Retreat Weekend 
at Champion Shrine. For more 
information about  veneration times 
for the first-class relic of Saint 
Faustina and special guest speakers, 
see the “Events” “Latest News” 
section at www.championshrine.
org. Special 3 PM Chaplet, Mass 
and extra Confession time. Details 
forthcoming. 

MAY
SATURDAY, MAY 1 – 
SUNDAY, MAY 2 
Opening weekend of Marian Month 
at America’s Marian Apparition Site 
in Champion, WI 

SATURDAY, MAY 1 
Walk to Mary walking pilgrimage 
from The National Shrine of St. 
Joseph in DePere, WI, to The 
National Shrine of Our Lady of Good 
Help in Champion, WI.  For more 
information and to register:  
www.walktomary.com

SUNDAY, MAY 2  
11 AM May Crowning Mass at 
Champion Shrine followed by 
Eucharistic Rosary Procession

SUNDAY, MAY 9
11 AM Mother’s Day Mass at 
Champion Shrine with special 
blessing for all mothers, followed by 
Eucharistic Rosary Procession.

SUNDAY, MAY 15 
11 AM Armed Forces Day Tribute 
Mass at Champion Shrine with 
blessing for those in the Armed 
Forces and their family members. 
See “Latest News” for special 
activities on this day.

SATURDAY, MAY 22 – 
SUNDAY, MAY 23 
May Celebration Weekend at 
Champion Shrine, with veneration 
of first class relics of Apostles 
throughout the weekend at 
Champion Shrine. See “Latest 
News” and Events page at  
www.championshrine.org

SUNDAY, MAY 23 
11 AM Pentecost Sunday Mass and 
May Celebration with Eucharistic 
Rosary Procession 
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A pilgrimage is a journey that a 
person can make to a place that 
is considered holy. To Catholics, 
a pilgrimage is more than just 
traveling to historic sites and viewing 
religious relics. Here at The National 
Shrine of Our Lady of Good Help, 
it is a journey that deepens their 
personal and spiritual relationship 
through the intercession of the 
Blessed Mother to her son Jesus. 

2020 posed a real challenge 
for pilgrims to visit the Shrine. 
However, the Shrine of Our Lady of 
Good Help was still able to assist 
many people who visited. As we 
look forward to the year 2021, our 
pilgrimage planning department is 
looking forward to helping you plan 
your journey to Champion Shrine.

Our Mother of Mercy Hall allows us 
to host pilgrimage groups as well as 
larger groups for conferences and 
one-day retreats. We have been 
able to utilize Mother of Mercy Hall 
for scheduling pilgrimage lunches, 
retreats, teacher/educational 
conferences, the Green Bay Youth 
Conference, the Order of Malta 
pilgrimage, and the Flame of Love 
Conference.  The building can be 
re-configured for groups from 10 
to 1100, with even larger groups of 
up to 5,000 during summer months 
when we can also host indoor/
outdoor events.   

While you are welcome to come to 
Champion at any time on your own, 
to pray privately or with a group, 
there are ways in which we can 
help you organize a pilgrimage. Our 
pilgrimage planning department 
at the Shrine is here to assist you 

in that process, suggesting things 
to do, helping you with materials 
to organize a group for a  bus 
trip and making suggestions on 
affordable travel and lodging to and 
from, Champion,  We can help you 
organize a pilgrimage for a  group of 
individuals from your parish, for your 
school, group, or family.  We have 
many materials and resources to 
assist you to make your pilgrimage 
prayerful and meaningful. 

Schedule a pilgrimage by visiting 
our website (Championshrine.org)  
or contact us to help you design 
a pilgrimage unique to your group. 
Check our website, social media 
sites on facebook, google for a list 
of special events or educational 
programs, Eucharistic Healing 
Masses, and Feast Day Masses to 
help you determine a time to visit 
the Shrine.

By:  Kathy Ciha, Champion Shrine Pilgrimage Planning Coordinator
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Pilgrimage Corner

Please know we are always here to help you  
in the pilgrimage planning process. 

You can contact us by phone at 920-866-2571 ext 113  
and you can reach me by direct email at kciha@championshrine.org



In Memoriam

       ather Ubald Rugirangoga, the 
     Rwandan Catholic priest whose 
devastating experience with 
the loss of lives of loved ones, 
friends and parish members in 
the Rwandan genocide, inspired a 
personal ministry in, and charism 
for healing, passed away early 
morning of January, 8, 2021* after 
a three-month battle with Covid-19 
and its lingering effects. (*source: 
Rwanda News Times) 

Fr. Rugirangoga had recently been 
hospitalized in Salt Lake City after 
having been transported to a facility 
at which he was battling lingering 
symptoms of the coronavirus. 
Father Ubald had been in the 
United States since the Spring of 
2020 when restrictions on travel 
prevented him from returning to his 
native Rwanda.

Fr. Rugirangoga’s life story of 
personal transformation through 
radical forgiveness has been the 
subject of a documentary, a popular 
TED Talk and, most recently, his own 
autobiography, Forgiveness Makes 
You Free. Fr. Ubald developed 
a charism, through Jesus, for 
healing after forgiving the murderer 
of his mother and more than 80 

family members. News of Father’s 
healing charism and story brought 
appearances in the United States 
where his strong Marian devotion 
drew him to America’s only Church-
approved Marian Apparition Site, 
the National Shrine of Our Lady of 
Good Help in Champion, WI.

“We have always considered Father 
Ubald part of our extended family 
at the National Shrine of Our Lady 
of Good Help. As such, we join 
the thousands worldwide who are 
mourning his passing,” said Corrie 
Campbell, Shrine communications 
director and events coordinator. 
“As Christians, we also celebrate 
his life and share the hope his Holy 
example and witness on earth has 
him enter an eternity with Jesus 
whom he loved so much.”

The strong presence of Mary that 
drew Father Ubald to Champion 
Shrine inspired him to immediately 
begin spreading the message of 
Our Lady of Good Help and led 
to return visits semi-annually at 
which he celebrated Masses with 
Eucharistic healing prayer services 
that drew more than 25,000 to 
Champion Shrine over the course 
of the past five years. 

“The Fathers of Mercy and the 
National Shrine of Our Lady of Good 
Help are grateful Father Ubald 
felt called to Champion. We were 
blessed to have concelebrated 
many Masses with him here at 
the Shrine,” said Father John 
Broussard, rector of the National 
Shrine of Our Lady of Good Help. 
“Father Ubald’s Eucharistic Healing 
Prayer Services and his ministry 
of preaching healing through 
forgiveness provided peace and 
healing to thousands, many of 
whom claimed graces through 
prayers here on site and remotely 
when he prayed the Rosary from 
Champion. It is with full faith in 
the real presence of Our Lord 
that he inspired, that Champion 
Shrine continues its Masses with 
Eucharistic Healing prayer services 
every last Saturday of the month 
here at Champion, under the mantle 
of Mary, Our Lady of Good Help.”

Father John Broussard indicated 
The National Shrine of Our Lady of 
Good Help would hold, at a future 
date, a Mass for the Repose of the 
Soul of Father Ubald Rugirangoga. 
Please watch, “The Latest News” 
section of the Shrine website:  
http://www.championshrine.org

FATHER UBALD RUGIRANGOGA,  
RWANDAN CATHOLIC PRIEST WHO WAS FREQUENT 
CELEBRANT AT CHAMPION, PASSES AWAY 

F



Paving the Way for the Eucharistic Rosary Procession 
By Kelsey Dorner, Development Director
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During the late spring when Masses 
were temporarily suspended 
throughout much of the country, the 
Shrine staff looked to the example of 
Adele Brise to pray and commit acts 
of faith when facing a “firestorm”.  
This inspired the idea of a Eucharistic 
Rosary Procession in place of 
what would have been the normal 
Sunday Mass, eventually giving 
way to a daily procession, giving 
pilgrims an opportunity to worship 
God and honor his presence. As fall 
approached, staff began discussing 
the possibility of continuing the 
Eucharistic Rosary Procession 
through the winter months. At this 
point the Rosary Pathway was 
gravel which made it difficult to keep 
the pathway clear during the long 
Wisconsin winters. 

By the end of October, it was 
decided it would be best to pave 
the Rosary Pathway so we could 
continue the Eucharistic Rosary 
Procession. The contractor who 
would complete the project sadly 
told staff the cold weather had set 
in and paving was done for the 
season. Our Blessed Mother had 
other plans. 

If you live in Wisconsin or have visited 
Wisconsin during November, you 
know typical Wisconsin November 
weather is in the 40’s. This by no 
means is optimal paving weather. On 
Wednesday, November 4th, 2020 
the temperature at The Shrine was 
68 degrees. Unseasonable warm 
is an understatement. The forecast 
for the following days looked even 
better. Staff became optimistic and 
called the paving contractor to see 
if there was room in their schedule. 
Our Blessed Mother clearly wanted 
the Rosary Pathway paved because 
the contactor did have room in 
their schedule and was happy to 
come out the following day to start 
preparing for the project.  

On Friday, November 6th, 2020 
the contractor started the two-day 
long project of paving the Rosary 
Pathway in 72-degree weather. By 
Sunday, November 7th, 2020 it was 
75 degrees and the Rosary Pathway 
was paved and ready to welcome 
pilgrims for the Eucharistic Rosary 
Procession.  

In a matter of a week staff went from 
believing the paving of the pathway 
would not be complete until the 

following summer, which would 
also force the Eucharistic Rosary 
Procession to not take place during 
the winter months, to walking on the 
newly paved pathway. At the end of 
November, a generous donor came 
forward and fully funded the project. 

We are thankful to the contractor for 
paving the pathway on such short 
notice and the generous donor 
who financially made the project 
possible. We are most thankful to 
Our Blessed Mother, who without 
her divine intervention this project 
would not have been completed so 
quickly. We invite you to join us now 
every Sunday after the 11:00 a.m. 
Mass for the Eucharistic Rosary 
Procession, where we can walk 
with Jesus and pray to His Blessed 
Mother.

Shrine Support and Development



Adele’s Wish List 
Adele Brise was a visionary who had an 
unwavering faith in Jesus to help her carry 
out the mission entrusted to her by the 
Queen of Heaven here at Champion.

Nowhere is this more evident than in the countless stories of 
miraculous last-minute wishes for help and assistance granted 
to Adele. Be it food for the orphaned children, money to keep the 
school open for classes or to ensure the Chapel could be kept 
open and running, Adele would express her wish in the form of 
a prayer and put her faith in Jesus and his Mother to enlist their 
foot soldiers in faith here on earth to provide.

In the spirit of that faith and trust, we humbly put forward 
“Adeles’s Wish List” for those items most needed by the Shrine 
at this time. To sponsor an item through a donation, simply send 
your check to our mailing address or go to our website and click 
“Make a Gift”. If you would like to donate anonymously, please 
call (920) 866-2571 ext. 125. 

Thank you and may God bless you!

All donations made to the National Shrine of Our Lady of Good Help are tax 
deductible, as permitted by law. Donations will be used, at the discretion of 
the organization, to further the purpose indicated by the donor.

Items Needed
•	 Collections Baskets for Mother of Mercy Hall ($300)
•	 	Sanctuary Candles ($800)
•	 	Candle Followers used during Holy Hour ($1,680)
•	 	Ice Melt for Sidewalks & Pathways ($1,800)
•	 	1941 Chapel Bathroom Remodel ($2,500)
•	 	Sacristy Remodel ($3,000)
•	 	Automatic Doors for Mother of Mercy Hall Entrance 

($4,000)
•	 	Novena Prayer Books ($5,000)
•	 	Emergency Communication System ($6,000)
•	 	Rosary Path Landscaping ($11,000)

Donation Form
Please fill out the following form  
and mail along with your check 
to:

The Shrine of Our Lady of Good Help 
Attention: _____________ 
4047 Chapel Drive 
New Franken, WI 54229 

________________________________  
Name

________________________________  
Street Address

________________________________  
City

________________________________  
State                               Zip

________________________________  
Phone Number 
 
________________________________  
Email  
 
Donation Amount $_______________

 
How do you want to be 
acknowledged?

________________________________

________________________________

________________________________

________________________________

✁
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The Shrine of Our Lady of Good Help, Inc.
4047 Chapel Drive
Champion, WI 54229

Shrine Opportunities 
and Hours

Devotional Prayer 
	 Rosary. . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .                          Daily. . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .                 10:30 a.m. 
	 Rosary for Vocations. . . . . . . . . . . . . . .               Second Friday . . . . . . . . .           3:30 p.m. 
	 Chaplet of Divine Mercy. . . . . . . . . . . .            Daily. . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .                 3:00 p.m. 
	 Exposition of the Blessed Sacrament. .  Daily. . . . . . . . . . . .           Noon – 3:00 p.m.       
	 Fatima Devotions . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .                 .First Saturday after 8:30 a.m. Mass 
	 Healing Service with Anointing of the Sick. . .Last Saturday after 11:00 a.m. Mass 
	 Fatima Holy Hour . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .                 Sundays. . . . . . . . . . . . . . .              2:00 p.m.

Adele Brise Day - Ninth of Each Month 
	 Anointing of the Sick. . . . . . . . . . . . . . .              .Immediately after 11:00 a.m. Mass

Gift Shop and Schoolhouse Café    
	 Monday – Saturday . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .               9:00 a.m. – 4:00 p.m.     
	 Sunday. . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .                         12:30 p.m. – 4:00 p.m.    

Welcome and Education Center 
	 May – October . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .                   7:00 a.m. – 5:00 p.m.     
	 September – April. . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .                 9:00 a.m. – 4:00 p.m. 

This newsletter is published by the National Shrine of Our Lady of Good Help to provide updates and news on the Shrine;  
to continue the mission given to Sister Adele by Our Lady; and always to promote the Catholic faith!

Apparition Chapel,  
Apparition Oratory,  
and the Shrine Grounds 
	 Daily . . . . . . . .       7:00 a.m. – 7:00 p.m.     

Mass 
	 Tuesday & Saturday . . . . .     8:30 a.m. 
	 Sunday (May-October) . . . .    8:30 a.m. 
	 Sunday & Daily. . . . . . . .        11:00 a.m.

Sacrament of Reconciliation 
	 Saturday. . . . . . . . . . . . . .              9:15 a.m.   
	 Daily . . . .     10:00 a.m. and 2:00 p.m.   

*Check our website for Holiday Schedules


